Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held on Wednesday May 11th. 2022 at 7.30 p.m.
Present:  No electors, four councillors and the Clerk     
Mr.D.Roper NCC Member
Mrs.L.Rogers (Chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2021 annual parish meeting were confirmed for signature.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL – ANNUAL REPORT

After the annual meeting last year, the Parish Council was able to meet again in the village hall instead of via Zoom due to Covid restrictions.

Early in the year the Council funded a bus shelter which was installed at the bus stop in Newton Road near the Waterloo Road junction.  Later in the year the Council agreed to fund two bus stops on Buxton Road next to the junction with Grange Road. This was a rather protracted project due to changes in NCC Highways dept. But work is now complete.

Continuing to look at highway issues, the Council erected no parking signs at the village green to stop this being used as a car park by visiting delivery and trades vehicles. The Council has been successful in a bid to Norfolk County Council under the Parish Partnership Scheme for 50% funding for flashing 20 mph signs on Newton Road either side of the school and operating at school opening and closing times. The Parish Council also reached agreement with NCC who have erected two additional posts on Waterloo Road and Old Church Road on which to mount the Council’ portable speed warning sign. Stratton Strawless Parish Council have launched an on line petition for a reduced and continuous speed limit on the A140. This is supported by Hainford Parish Council and it is hoped that a combined bid will be made to NCC  later in the year.

The village magazine has changed format and production team and the Council gave them an initial grant to ensure continuity and will make an annual contribution towards running costs.

The Parish Council is asked to comment on all planning applications within the parish and is consistent in it’s opposition to development outside the current Local Development Plan area.

During the year the Council lost the services of Councillor Sue Fuller who had served the parish for many years and has now moved to Horsteadl. She is sorely missed by other members. The vacancy left by her resignation has yet to be filled. 

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Parish Council for the time they give to the community and our  Clerk for his support and guidance, also our County Councillor and District Councillor for their help and continuing support in tackling the important and challenging issues which have faced our village over recent times and for those challenges which lie ahead.

Linda Rogers – Chairman
3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the accounts for 2021/2022. Balances carried forward were £42,365.93 including £18,665.22 in the Chequers Field account. £4,000 of these accruals had been earmarked for the provision of flashing speed signs either side of the school.
4. County and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that the County Council had created a hardship fund to help those most in need. Clerks should soon receive a letter giving details of the fund to which Council’s could apply for road safety improvements. He gave details of the steps being taken by Stratton Strawless on the A140 speed limit issue. Broadland DC would shortly be making a decision on the site for joint offices with South Norfolk DC.
5. Police Report Three incidents had been recorded in March
5. Any other business None
